BOARD OF SUPERVISORS AGENDA ITEM REPORT

Requested Board Meeting Date: 8/19/2024

*= Mandatory, information must be provided

Click or tap the boxes to enter text. If not applicable, indicate “N/A”.
*Title:

Pima County Workforce Investment Board

*Introduction/Background:

The Pima County Workforce Investment Board (WIB) serves as the Local Workforce Development Board as outlined
within the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) that supports workforce development activities within
Pima County. The WIB provides the Board with recommendations on local workforce policy and oversight of the local

workforce development system that connects business, eligible adults, dislocated workers, and youth to local in-demand
industries.

*Discussion:

The following individuals seek appointment to serve on the WIB. Community & Workforce Development staff have
reviewed the application as supplied by these indivudls for eligibility for appointment:

(1) Kevin Herring, Bureau Chief AZ Department of Economic Security, recommended to replace Victor Cardenas as the
WIOA Title lll Employment Service Wagner-Peyser representative

(2) Dr. Vaughn Croft, Business and Government Liasian, Fred G. Acosta Job Corps, representing workforce category

*Conclusion:

Appointment by the Board ensures that required composition is maintained for the local workforce board.

*Recommendation:

Staff recommend the appointment of these individuals as their organizations actively contribute to the local economy,
engage in WIOA activities, contribute to the community and hire One-Stop participants.

*Fiscal Impact:
None.
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July 26, 2024

To Whom it May Concern:

It my pleasure to write this letter of recommendation for Dr. Vaughn Croft to be re-
appointed to the Pima County Workforce Investment Board. His decades of
involvement, engagement and passion in supporting the career and technical skill
development of youth and the building of a skilled workforce is without compromise.

Please reach out if you have any questions or need additional information.
Sincerely,
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Kathy L. Prather
Superintendent/CEO

We deliver premier Career and Technical Education in partnership with
business, industry, and community stakeholders.
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